APPENDIX K

Strategic Planning and Budget Committee
Informational Report from Meeting on 9/10/2007

Attending: Laurie Grobman (Chair), Cesar Martinez-Garza, Sudip Ghosh, Tara Miller, Dennis Mays, Mary Lou  D’Allegro

Overview of Charges for 2007-08

Grobman presented the committee’s primary charges for 2007-08:

· Periodic Review of College budget

· Participation in 2008-2013 Strategic Planning Process

· Creation of Informational Report to Senate regarding faculty input in current strategic planning process and recommendations for future planning.

Review of College Budget

Dennis Mays provided the committee a detailed overview of college budget, summarized as follows:

Penn State Berks Income (current year based on 2006-07; will be adjusted based on actual enrollment figures): $30, 379, 129

Penn State Berks Expense: (current year based on 2006-07; will be adjusted based on actual enrollment figures): $18,295,987. Includes continued 1% recycling on all administrative areas ($136, 310)
Dennis projects apx. $450,000 in unallocated funds; however, he is only estimating, and we won’t know for certain until late fall. If funds are available, committee will review and make recommendations for use in January.

Academic Affairs budget, which includes Scholars (Honors) Program, Resident Education, Faculty Development, Summer Session, LAB.Clinical Surcharge and Faculty Salaries, totals 9,017,625, or approximately 51% of college budget. F/t faculty salaries account for approximately 39% of total college budget and 76% of Academic Affairs budget.
Review of 2008-2013 Strategic Planning Process
Laurie Grobman provided committee update of strategic planning process and committee’s role in process.  Laurie emphasized the importance of this committee’s role in the planning process as a liaison between the Senate and the Core Planning committee.
Committee asked questions and provided input on two documents created by Core Planning Committee: Strategic Planning Assumptions and Vision Statement.

Committee members scheduled four meetings (two in fall, two in spring) to review drafts of strategic plan in timely way so that committee chair can send its findings to Senate prior to Senate review and endorsement.

Additional meetings will be scheduled as needed.

Respectfully submitted,
Laurie Grobman, Chair

